

5th September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to those returning to Spa Camberwell – it's lovely to have you with us again. And a very warm welcome to all our new families and pupils – we're delighted you've joined our community.

Key Stage Welcome Meetings

Over the next few weeks, we will be holding Key Stage welcome meetings. These are a great opportunity for new parents and carers to meet one another. Of course, existing parents and carers are warmly invited to attend as well.

Please see the dates and times below:

KS1 – Tuesday 9th September 9.45 am

KS2 - Tuesday 9th September 2.15 pm

KS3 – Thursday 11th September 9.10 am

KS4 - Thursday 11th September 2.30 pm



Over the coming weeks primary families will have a chance to visit the classes. The dates are below and we will confirm the times for each class next week.

Tuesday September 16th: Mint, Rye and Burgess

Friday September 19th: Belair, Neptune, Sunray and Brenchley

Transition Meetings

If your child is in year 6 or year 11 you will need to let Southwark know which schools or colleges you want them to consult with to see if a place can be offered in September 2026. Although it seems a long way off you will need to make sure they know. Please come along to the Transition Meetings next week so we can share useful information with you.

Year 11: Wednesday September 10th at 9.15

Year 6: Friday September 12th at 9.45.

Tel: 020 3434 5210 Email: officecamberwell@spa-education.org Web: www.spa-education.org

Online safety

The Think You Know website for parents has been updated. You can find lots of useful information here: Parents homepage (ceopeducation.co.uk). The link and more online safety information are also on our website here: Online Safety

Southwark's Parenting Service

The service offers an <u>assortment of parenting courses</u>, and the Parenting Team also delivers standalone, free 'TAP-In' sessions, providing information to parents/carers on a range of topics. These now include parenting foundations, bullying awareness, and emotionally-based school avoidance. Please see the flyer for more information.

School Nursing Service

ParentLine: Parents of children aged 5-19s can contact a school nurse via text for confidential health advice, appointments and support: 07520 631 130. For more information, visit <u>Evelina London</u>.

ChatHealth: Young People aged 11-19 years can contact a school nurse via text for confidential advice, support, or to make appointments. The number to text is 07507 332 150, or visit ChatHealth for more information.

You can find more information about the school nursing service on our website here: Useful Information.

Here to Help

All of us at Spa Camberwell are here to support you. You'll receive important information in our weekly newsletters and via our website. If you ever have questions or need support, don't hesitate to give us a call – we're always happy to help.



Steph - Executive Headteacher



Erin -Deputy Headteacher



Rian -Interim Deputy Headteacher



Beth – Assistant Headteacher



Jenny – Assistant Headteacher

Have a good weekend,

Sleph Lea

Steph Lea Executive Headteacher

Tel: 020 3434 5210 Email: officecamberwell@spa-education.org Web: www.spa-education.org